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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,  
 
We praise the Lord for His mercy upon us in 2021 and pray that He con-
tinue His mercy this New Year, 2022! We pray the Lord teach us to num-
ber our days wisely, according to His will, with delight for His Law, and 
with thankfulness for His grace.  
 
Here are a few things to consider for the month of January.  
 
One, is the Feast of the Epiphany, Thursday, January 6. Like last year, our 
sister congregation, Trinity Lutheran Church will be having a divine ser-
vice as 6:00 p.m. followed by a short childrenôs Christmas pageant. I 
would love to see you there.  
 
Second, please check out the information on the fourth annual Kansas Dis-
trict Life Conference, January 25, 2022. The keynote presentation will be 
given by Rev. Dr. Jim Lamb, life Advocate at Lutheran Family Service of 
Iowa. A March and Rally for Life will take place that afternoon. Deacon-
ess Tiffany Manor, director of LCMS Life Ministry will speak following 
the Rally.  
 
More information on the schedule and registration is found on the Kansas 
District, LCMS website (kslcms.org).  
 
Thirdly, we Lutherans cherish the gift of Christ-centered, confessional ed-
ucation. National Lutheran Schools Week is January 23-29, 2022. The 
theme this year is in all things (Colossians 1:15-20). As members of the 
Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod letôs keep all our education institutions 
in our prayer. More information on this yearôs National Lutheran Schools 
week can be found on the Lutheran Church- Missouri Synod website 
(lcms.org).  
 
God grant us all a blessed close of 2021 and a joyful, faithful start of 2022- 
all in the name of our Lord, Jesus Christ.  
 
+In His Peace and Joy!  
 
Pastor Aaron Schnelle 
 

http://kslcms.org/
http://lcms.org/
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Womenôs Bible Study meets on the 1st & 3rd Thursdays of the month at 7:00 p.m. at 

Bethany. This is not just limited to Bethany people. If you have a friend or friends 

that would like to attend, bring them along.  The current study is  ñTen Words To Live 

Byò by Jen Wilkin.  See Jenny Colby, Renee Schott or Doris Cannon for more 

 GLOW Godôs Lessons of Love on Wednesdays 

6:00pm to 7:00pm 

3 yrs old to 2nd grade: Linda Welty    3rd & 4th grade: Renee Schott 

5th & 6th grade: Dwan Welty     Confirmation: Pastor Schnelle 

Seniorsô Activities: Breakfast: Meets on the 3rd Wednesday at 9:00am at Country Caf®, 

2804 S. Seneca. Afternoon Games: 2nd & 4th Wednesdays: 1:00-3:00pm at the church. 

Bring a friend.            

Pastoral Visits and Contact: Pastor Schnelle is delighted to visit: to get acquainted, have devotion and 
prayer, and talk and pray over matters of concern in life. Please, feel free to contact the church office between 
9:00am and 5:00pm, Monday through Friday, to arrange a day and time to do so. If Pastor is not available at 
the time you call, leave a message with the office secretary, David Funke. In the event of an emergency or 
urgent matter outside of church office hours, call Pastor at 217-416-6972. 



                      January                                                   February  

        2:  Don & Lois Brockmeyer     6: Dean & Diane Crossman 
        9:  Jim & Vera Brummett       13: Mark & Rhonda Dehncke 
      16:  Doris Cannon & Courtney Anton    20: Scott & Sidney Francis 
      23:  Kevin & Kim Chamberlin      27: Jay Fritz 
      30:  Jenny Colby 

Elder on Duty serves as Acolyte for that Sunday. If you would like to be an 

acolyte, let one of the Elders or Pastor Schnelle know. 

Head Usher ï Alan Keimig 

      January            February 
   Bill Fromm     Jim Brummett 
   Larry Moore     Mark Dehncke 
   Roger Obermueller  Bruce Kester 
     

 WŀƴǳŀǊȅ                                                     February 
      2: Robert Bolin / Jim Merrick      6: Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie 
      9: Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty       13: Robert Bolin / Jim Merrick 
    16: Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie     20: Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty 
    23: Robert Bolin / Jim Merrick        27: Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie 
    30: Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty: 

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƎǳŜǎǘǎΗ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜƳ ōȅ ǎƳƛƭƛƴƎΦ LŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŬǊǎǘ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ   
ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ !ƭŜǊǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǳǎƘŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǝƳŜ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ 
ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎǿƛǘŎƘ ƻǊ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ 5ƻǊƛǎ /ŀƴƴƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǇǊŜŦŜǊ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ 
ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŜƭƭ 5ƻǊƛǎ Φ  

January & February 
                                    Fill                                                     Cleanup 
Jan  2  &  Feb  6    Margaret Baldridge & Lois Brockmeyer  Sandy Wise 
Jan  9  &  Feb 13    Doris Cannon          Jeanetta Bolin    
Jan 16 &  Feb 20    Lois Adams & Amy Salazar      Toni Bolin            
Jan 23 &  Feb 27    Stacy & Bailee Shipman           Melanie Schreffler & Fern Neumiller  
Jan 30               Robert Ohmie           Lois Brockmeyer 
 
Anyone who would like to help with Altar Guild, please contact Lois Brockmeyer or Doris Cannon. 
This is help with organizing or help with Filling and Cleanup.      

There is a lot of behind the scenes work that is done for our worship services, Bible Studies, Childrenôs 
and Youth Ministries, greeters, ushers, altar guild, music ministry, and so many more ministries that we 
need help with. Most of these do not take much time out of our busy schedules to be part of. Is God call-
ing you to be part of something but you donôt know where to start? Be an usher! Prepare the com-
munion! These are very important jobs that only require a little bit of you. Please contact an elder listed 
in this newsletter to see where YOU can be of service to Godôs kingdom. 

Greeters 
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If you cannot be usher on the 
Sunday/month you have been 
assigned, please talk to Doris 
Cannon.  If you would prefer 
not to be an usher, please tell 
Doris. Or if you would like to be 
an usher and youôre not on the 
list, contact Doris. 
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Update from Spiritual and Management Team 

Hello, Bethany!  I hope all had a joyful Christmas! 

Several things on my mind to share. First, We are thankful that Pastor has taken some time away to be with 
family. The SLT stand ready to assist the members in any way possible. Please reach out as needed. 

On another subjecté I have agreed to make an attempt to fill the shoes of Ralph Lang and assist Robert 
Ohmie with the task of the trustees. Dean Lang is doing his best to forward any information that could be 
helpful. And in short order the situation arose to do just that. Mother nature hit us with record winds that 
toppled a power pole with transformers onto the west end of our building. The pole left three transformers on 
the roof with one of them leaking oil into the building through the hole in the roof. Quilts, fabric and furniture 

were saturated with the oil. Thankfully, no one was in 
the room to be injured. Evergy made short order of 
abating the oil and saturated goods. That leaves 
Bethany with the task of assessing damages and 
beginning the remodel process, which will take time. 

We are working with the insurance team and 
a contractor to begin the lengthy and time 
consuming process. Stay tuned for updates 
as they are available. We ask for your 
patience as things move forward. The roof 
has been secured for weather and the room is basically safe to be occupied. That said, we need to visit about 
how to go about the ways to occupy and assess damages. Robert Ohmie and I will be the main contacts as we 
move through the process. Please address all questions and concerns to us and we will respond as best we 
can. 

I know this crosses borders of the leadership lines.  But, as we all know, our volunteer sources are shrinking 
as time goes on. We ask for prayers and support as God has kept Bethany on the radar to serve His kingdom. 
We pray for the new year to offer healing from the pandemic and medical science to allow God to prevail. 

Have a Happy New Year with our focus on the birth of Jesus! 

Mark Welty and the SLT 

Additional information from Management Team: Since it is time to do church elections, a nomination 
committee has been formed and more will be reported during January at church and in the Sunday News 
Notes. Look for that information. If there are any questions contact Robert Bolin.  

Budget was approved as presented at the December votersô meeting. Thanks to all congregation members for 
their continued support of the work of the ministries. 
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BETHANY DAYCARE UPDATE 
We are holding steady at an enrollment of 30 kids. 

We had a GREAT family night at Bethany shortly before 
Christmas. 

Our finances are good. 

Dekota Flasphaler, one of our Teachers, has decided to move on to other opportunities. Taryn Harris, formerly 
a Teacher Aide, has been promoted to Teacher, and has taken over Dekota's room. So, we are looking to hire a 
new part-time Teacher. If you know anyone who would like to work in daycare in the afternoon, please have 
them call us! 

THANK YOU for your support and prayers! 

Join us in praying for a better year in 2022! 

For Bethany's Early Childhood Ministry Team, 

Jim Merrick 

ƘǧǇΥκκōŜǘƘŀƴȅŜŎŎΦōŜǘƘŀƴȅƭǳǘƘŜǊŀƴǿƛŎƘƛǘŀΦƻǊƎκ 

A great family 

Christmas  

gathering. Songs 

were sung, 

cookies were 

frosted and 

sprinkled and a 

Christmas trail mix 

was made by all.  

Want to thank Ms. Lola for coming by to let us make her 
FAMOUS Peanut Butter Cookies. Love you, Ms. Lola 

Decorating bags for all our 

Christmas treats 


